

Meeting #19-39
March 11th, 2021

**FLORIDA STATE UNIVERSITY
PANAMA CITY CAMPUS
THIRTY-NINTH STUDENT GOVERNMENT COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING**

Meeting # **Meeting number** **Meeting Date**

Call to Order: Pres. Rodriguez called the meeting to order at (7:46PM)

Pledge of Allegiance: Representative Sunday

Moment of Silence: President Rodriguez

Roll Call of Members: President Rodriguez

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

EXCUSED: Mia Bennett

UNEXCUSED:

LATE:

LEFT EARLY:

LEAVE OF ABSENCE:

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: #19-39

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES FROM MEETING #18-39

FACULTY/STAFF/AUDIENCE INTRODUCTIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Dan Nix: N/A

Allison Moon: Has been meeting with Leigh Ann for a move in event for student housing. Also planning some first week of fall semester activities. Pride month in June, send me an email if you want to join the committee. Every other Tuesday we have game nights with prizes.

Kayleigh Cosson: Lilli is our new president, welcome to our new representatives. I can help for next semester preparing. Out of town soon, call/text me if there's something urgent.

Dr. Clark: Talking more about Bay Town Trolley. Have representatives. Preliminary number is \$13k. Still a few things that need to be ironed out. Agreement says it is about 98% complete. Wants to use the student ID Card with their system, coordinating with them to try to make it work. They will follow up with us to figure everything out.

Took a stab at surveying the students, making a draft for this. Asks Tyler/Johnathan about the draft survey he has.

Seminole commodore alliance is strengthening

On honorlock resolution: it has went to administration in FSU Tallahassee. They will work on deciding as it's been problematic for some time.

OFFICERS' REPORTS:

President Rodriguez: Helping admissions with calling campaign talking to new freshmen. Let me know if you want to help. Prepping the presidential book for the upcoming leadership switch. Helping plan with RTE involvement with homecoming week.

Written on: 3/11 EL

Pro Tempore Garner: Hectic week. Tiffany's cleaned out one of the SGC closets. Working to get more organized so we can work better as a team.

OLD BUSINESS:

Bill: 18-39a DDS Bill Rep. Tice

Bill Seconded

Bill Tabled by Roll Call Vote: Mia Bennet (Unavailable), Johnathan Fuentes (yes), Lillian Garner (yes), Tiffany Griffin (yes), Ethan Lewis (yes), Tamara McCaskill (yes), Tyler Tice (Abstain), Armis Sunday (yes), Cayla Walker (yes) Makaila Wilson (yes)

Bill: 18-39a amended to edit where the money was coming from DDS Bill Rep. Tice

Bill Seconded

Bill Tabled by Roll Call Vote: Mia Bennet (Unavailable), Johnathan Fuentes (yes), Lillian Garner (yes), Tiffany Griffin (yes), Ethan Lewis (yes), Tamara McCaskill (yes), Tyler Tice (Abstain), Armis Sunday (yes), Cayla Walker (yes) Makaila Wilson (yes)

NEW BUSINESS:

A.

Bill: 19-39 RTE Budget Request Rep. Tice, Joy Sadler from RTE Department

Bill Seconded

Bill Tabled by Roll Call Vote: Mia Bennet (Unavailable), Johnathan Fuentes (yes), Lillian Garner (yes), Tiffany Griffin (yes), Ethan Lewis (yes), Tamara McCaskill (yes), Tyler Tice (yes), Armis Sunday (yes), Cayla Walker (yes), Makaila Wilson (yes)

For the Good of the Order

Johnathan Fuentes: Has a few things. Wanted to inform that he is hosting a forum on bill HB6001. The forum falls on an SGC meeting. People are advertising to their students and offering extra credit, so he is wondering if we want to move the SGC Meeting. Lucy will email Johnathan about this tomorrow. A few upcoming events: Video Game Day this upcoming Monday. Bingo event as well.

Tiffany Griffin: Has nothing to add.

Ethan Lewis: I forgot to hold my Elections Committee meeting, sorry about that! It'll continue on schedule as normal as I'm busy hosting the video games event on Monday from 10AM to 1:30PM.

Tamara McCaskill: Not much to add. In her service meeting she decided to go on for cards for the elderly. Gathered supplies to put together the boxes. Will reach out to publicity and Kayleigh. Wednesday had a SPEAR meeting to restart the club. Be on the lookout!

Tyler Tice: Not much to add. Reiterating how much money as available in Sweepings Unallocated and operating budget.

Meeting #19-39
March 11th, 2021

Armis Sunday: Introducing Ty Wilt. He has some questions and is unfamiliar with SGC.

Ty Wilt: Interested in starting a student garden for student housing. Asked quite a few people and all agreed it was a good idea but wasn't sure how to go about it. There was a gardening club at one point. (**Lucy:** Probably years ago. Haven't we done campus beautifications before?) Vegetables garden initiative.
Armis: Suggested making an RSO for the gardening. Has RSO info available to help out.

Cayla Walker: Abstaining my time.

Makaila Wilson: With grad gala coming up, keep those nominations in your mind so that next week we can vote on them.

Mia Bennett: Reiterate what I said earlier. Graduation, Grad Gala, the Barron Building. Picking the barron building designer, lilli and armis are interested in working with me on that. Any student is welcome in the discussion, please do come. Talked to the current Tallahassee administration, who would like to do a grand opening with our SGC for the student housing project. It's a huge milestone not only for our campus but for Tallahassee too.

Lillian Garner: Nothing really. Thank you for coming, I abstain my time.

Lucy Rodriguez: Congratulations to everyone who made it in the election, very exciting. In regards to moving the next meeting, 25th of March, there is another event on this date and time. Can we move the meeting up an hour? It should be short. We will move it to Wednesday the 24th at 7:45 instead, some reps have class. Is her dad's birthday as well. Talk about the awards with Kayleigh for the next meeting, Makaila.

ADJOURNMENT: Pres. Rodriguez moved for the meeting to adjourned at 9:05PM. Motion was seconded.